[bookmark: _GoBack]Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Committee
January 25, 2018
2:00 pm, Algonquin Room, University Union

Present: Munia Cabal-Jimenéz (chair), Magdelyn Helwig (ex-officio), Lorri Kanauss, Leslie Melim, Nathan Miczo, Joyce Runquist. Absent: Anna Valeva, Courtney Blankenship, Ritchie Gabbei, Lukas Urbane. Guests: Jennifer McNabb, Greg Hall

1. The meeting was called to order at 2:02 pm.

2. A motion was made to re-order the agenda to accommodate Drs. McNabb’ and Hall’s presence. The motion was approved.

3. Approval of the minutes from October 26, 2017. The minutes were approved with one correction; Madgelyn Helwig’s name was inadvertently left out of the minutes; she was present at the October 26 meeting.

4. Proposal for WID designation: HIS492 Capstone Seminar in Public History. Currently, the History department has two WID courses (HIS420 and HIS491). The proposed course will be an alternative for students who are interested in public history. Writing history for the public represents a different genre that the department has not offered before. With the course, the department will be able to better serve both those who go on to study history at a more advanced level and those who do not go on for advanced study. The course would emphasize practical applications of history for more general audiences. A question was raised about enrollment caps. Currently, 60% of the students in 420 are history education majors. Multiple instructors are available to teach the course, which would provide flexibility in terms of offering the course. Another question was raised about a lack of perceived opportunities for peer review. It was suggested that job-related materials such as cover letters and resumes, would provide suitable opportunities. It was stated that such opportunities could be built into the course. The course was unanimously approved.

5. Review: ENGR 490Engineering Senior Design. A number of questions were raised about the course. How much of the course is spent working in teams? Would such work provide sufficient opportunities for individual writing skill development? Is feedback given to students on their writing? It was not clear how writing would be taught in an applied engineering course. It was not clear how the course, as a two-semester long course, would incorporate writing instruction. It was pointed out that the syllabus was missing the required statements from the provost.Overall, the committee felt that the submitted materials were not well articulated and it was not clear from the syllabus how the course met WID requirements. It was proposed to send the materials back and ask for a resubmission, with more clear statements about writing instruction as well as possible writing assignments as examples.

6. Review: COMM247: Argumentation. The WID form was completed to the committee’s satisfaction. However, the sample syllabus that was provided was missing the WID statement and did not appear to conform to the requirements for syllabi in some aspects. The course was approved for review.
7. Review: BC&J 200: Introduction to Associated Press Style Writing and BC&J 201 Introduction to Broadcast Writing and Reporting. 
	BC&J 200: Currently the Broadcasting and Journalism department has four WID courses (330, 344, 346, 400). The committee was not clear if these two courses are intended to replace the existing WID courses or to supplement them. If the former, then the committee would remind the department that the change to the guidelines stating that WID courses could be positioned earlier in the curricula was not meant to replace the still-existing guideline that WID classes be upper division classes. It was stated that the committee may need to clarify this point and include it specifically on the WID form; upper division writing instruction is still considered necessary for content mastery. Regarding BC&J 200, as part of a two-course sequence, and in conjunction with existing upper division courses, the courses would be suitable for WID designation. However, the committee did not feel it could approve the course as submitted; the department needs to submit information regarding the WID sequencing as part of the proposal. Additionally, there were some issues with the submitted materials: there was no WID statement on the BC&J 200 syllabus, elements from the WID form were not reflected on the syllabus, such as opportunities for rewriting, peer review, and feedback on writing. It was felt the syllabus provided could be modified fairly easily, though the calendar on the syllabus did not match the university calendar. Also, the committee would like to see a sample writing assignment.
	BC&J 201: Although the course appeared to be sufficiently oriented toward discipline-specific writing, it was not clear that students would have opportunities for editing and peer review. As an example, it was proposed that resumes could be peer reviewed. The committee appreciates that discipline-specific writing involves working under short deadlines, the committee nevertheless urges the department to consider other means for incorporating feedback on writing and opportunities for rewriting/editing. It was pointed out that the syllabus provided is lacking the university WID statement. Also, it was not clear if ENG 180 and 280 are prerequisites for the class, as they were not listed on the syllabus. Finally, it was not clear if BC&J 200 and 201 form a sequence. Overall, the committee would like to see more information on what instruction in writing is being given in these classes.

8. Guidelines for non-BGS WID Courses Delivered Online and via Codec. 
 The statement being forwarded by the WID committee on CODEC and online platforms is not intended to apply to BOT or completely online majors. A modification was made to the title of the statement: instead of reading “Guidelines for Online and CODEC-delivered WID Courses,” it was changed to “Guidelines for non-BGS Majors WID Courses Delivered Online and via CODEC.” A few grammatical errors were also corrected. The statement was approved with those modifications.

9. Pre-Report on 10-day Over-enrollment. The pre-report of WID over-enrollment states that  LEJA 444 , 442 and 444 are   over-enrolled and one course in Health Sciences and Management , HSM 315.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m. The next meeting will be at 2:00 p.m., February 22, 2018, in the Algonquin Room in the Union.

Respectfully, 
Nathan Miczo
